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Anne Crowley and Sarah Major

The following is dedicated to Dr Zoonia
Nazir, our dear friend and colleague.

Very sadly, Dr Nazir died suddenly of
an acute ilness in October 2015. She
was a CAT practitioner and a valued
member of MCAT, the Midlands CAT
group. She was passionate about
CAT and supported its developmentin
the Midlands and offering CAT within
the Specialist Psychotherapies service
of Birmingham and Solihull Mental
Health Foundation Trust (BSMHFT).
What we will most remember her for
is her kindness, unassuming nature,
and generosity of spirit. We (Anne
Crowley and Sarah Major) were in

a peer supervision group with her.
Latterly, I (A.C) and Zoonia were doing
peer supervision just two weeks
before she died; I sent her an email
thanking her for her insightful and
helpful input (she didn't have a CAT
case to bring at the time and | feared
that she had gained less from the
supervision than I had) and she replied

with her characteristic humility: “It
is so useful to have the discussion
with you. | really appreciate it".

| approached her colleague Dr Simon
Heyland, Consultant Psychiatrist in
Medical Psychotherapies in her work
place (Spedialist Psychotherapies
Service) who wrote the following:

"Zoonia was raised in her native
Pakistan but moved to the UK and
settled in the West Midlands where
she trained in the psychiatry of learning
disability and in medical psychotherapy
(adopting British nationality along the
way). She practised psychoanalytically
and in CAT. Her other interests included
the interface between spirituality and
psychotherapy, and the fortunes of

the Pakistan cricket team. Zoonia was
appointed consultant psychiatrist in
medical psychotherapy in BSMHFT

in 2009 and quickly made it her
mission — as psychotherapy tutor - to
improve the psychotherapy training

for trainee psychiatrists in the trust. It
was a delight to see her commitment
to her work, her determination to help
others, her wisdom and at times her
mischievous humour express itself, in
her more relaxed moments. Zoonia
has an impressive ability to combine
gentleness with firmness which made
her a very effective colleague. She
made a very positive impact in raising
the compassion and understanding
of her colleagues towards their
patients, right across Birmingham and
Solihull. Zoonia was a very special
person. She will be sorely missed.”

Zoonia had only returned from
adoptive maternity leave a little over
a year before her untimely death. Her
little girl Zara was much loved and will
continue to be by Zoonia's brother,
and family. We are missing Zoonia but
have been honoured to have known
her and have had her as a friend and
colleague for even such a short time.

Aims and Scope of Reformulation

Reformulation is committed to
upholding a broadly based view

of the Cognitive Analytic approach

and developments within CAT.
Reformulation considers articles on
CAT practice and theory, as well as
debates, letters, poems, book reviews,
artworks and adverts relevant to CAT.
Contributions from people who are in
or who have had CAT are particularly
welcome. Views expressed by writers
are their own and do not necessarily
reflect the personal views of the editors
or ACAT. Editors encourage exchange
and debate between differing points of

view and for this reason invite readers
to respond to articles by writing letters
to the Editors with a view to publication.

Submissions

Articles should be submitted
electronically via ACAT to
reformulation@acat.me.uk.
Articles are only accepted at

the discretion of the editors.

The Editors cannot guarantee

that a manuscript accepted for
publication will be published in any
particular issue of the Journal.

Guidance for Submitting Articles

Awide format is acceptable for
submitting material. Articles may be
between 250 and 1000 to 2500 words.
Authors wishing to submit an article
of particular theoretical or research
interest longer than this maximum of
2500 words are advised to contact the
editors to discuss the proposed topic
beforehand. The editors are happy to
provide more detailed guidance in this
situation. Letters and book reviews
should not normally exceed 1000
words. If substantial clinical material



